Miscellaneous
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Notice of Funding Decisions for State Agencies, Water Management Districts and Regional Planning Councils grant applications

The State of Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Florida Coastal Management Program (FCMP), announces the results of the evaluation of eligible State Agency, Water Management Districts and Regional Planning Councils grant applications. Five eligible applications were received in response to the Notice of Availability of Funds published in the Florida Administrative Register on October 11, 2017, Vol.43/197 and were reviewed and evaluated using the process described in Rule 62S-5.003, F.A.C. The applications that have been selected for funding, according to rank in the following order, beginning with the highest score.

	Rank
	Project
	Applicant
	FCMP Funds Requested

	1
	Shoreline Habitats and Resilient Coasts (SHaRC) Analysis 
	Apalachee Regional Planning Council 
	$74,000

	2
	Estuarine Restoration Teams in Florida: Laying the Foundation for Effective Regional Spoil Island Planning 
	DEP and FWC 
	$20,952

	3
	Development of Short- and Long-Term Strategies for Resiliency with Respect to Coastal Flooding in Miami-Dade County 
	SFWMD 
	$73,960

	4
	Community Based Resiliency in New Smyrna Beach
	East Central Florida Regional Planning Council
	$74,000

	5
	Evacuation Zone Creation Tool for GIS
	Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council
	$41,416


Funding of any application is subject to the amount of federal coastal zone management funds awarded to the FCMP for this task in the 2017/2018 grant award. The final decision whether or not to fund these projects is expected to be made by NOAA by May 2018.
Any person whose substantial interests are affected may request a hearing pursuant to Section 120.569, Florida Statutes, within 21 days of publication of this notice. Failure to request a hearing within the period shall constitute a waiver of the right to a hearing. Questions regarding the grant evaluation process should be directed to Ann Lazar at (850)245-2168 or by email to ann.lazar@dep.state.fl.us.
